
The Prestons 
Church Planting in Mt. Pleasant, UT 

June 15, 2017 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 It is exciting to see how the Lord has moved on hearts to provide the needed funds for our roof 
reconstruction project. We are praising the Lord for, at the writing of this letter, we currently have $15,000 of the 
estimated $17,300 needed on hand. One lady in our church, after finding out her new furnace and air 
conditioning system was going to cost $1000 less than she was initially quoted, called to tell us she was going 
to give that excess to the roof project but wanted to stay anonymous to the rest of the congregation. We are 
grateful for a supporting church in TN that gave $1000, and for a couple families from other churches that gave 
$100 each, and for the way the Lord has worked in the heart of this small assembly here to give toward this 
project. Apart from the financial aspect, God has also raised up a few men that have said they could help with 
the labor side, but we are still in need of a few more. We are grateful for each of you that are praying; please 
keep praying for the Lord to meet both the financial need as well as the man-power needed. We will be 
starting on July 10th and Lord willing we will be able to complete it within the week. If you or someone in your 
church would like to help, please email me at: dpreston1961@gmail.com.   
 We concluded our Bible Seekers Club on April 26th. The children did a great job singing and reciting 
some of the verses they learned over the past year. Each of the children received reward ribbons and 
certificates for their accomplishments, and we closed out with a cake and ice cream social.  
 We have completed our door-to-door outreach here in Mount Pleasant and are seeking the Lord’s 
wisdom as to what form of outreach to do next. We have a few outlying areas yet to complete, but hope to get 
those done once we complete the roof project. We have enjoyed having a couple new visitors over the last 
month. Joyce, an older lady, has recently purchased a house here in town. Prior to making that purchase, she 
and her husband would camp on the mountain when they were in town from Las Vegas. She is a Christian and 
has a son and grandson in ministry in the mid-west. We also had a young couple visit this past weekend. Ryan 
and Kylee are not saved and were invited by Bonnie in our church over a year ago. Kylee is from a polygamous 
background, but they are not practicing it. Please pray for Ryan and Kylee to have a desire to keep coming and 
that they will be saved.    
 Millie and I will be flying down to Florida this coming Sunday night to attend World Wide’s Family 
Fellowship conference and will return on Friday. We have enjoyed the conferences that we have attended in 
the past, and we are looking forward to this year’s conference. Please be in prayer for us as well as the many 
others that will be traveling to and from the conference. Please be praying that we will be attentive to all of the 
messages and that the Lord will do the work He desires in our hearts.  
 We are grateful for each of you that hold us up in prayer, and we are grateful for each church and 
individual that gives sacrificially so that we can continue to labor here in Utah. May the Lord continue to use 
you for His glory in the part of the field where you serve Him.       
 
In His Service, 
David  and  Mi l l i e  Pre s t on  
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